
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING SUMMARY  
 

BOARD OF BEHAVIORAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES 
 

September 27, 2012 
 

Vice Chairman Thomas L. Fricks called the September 27, 2012 special called meeting of 
the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Disabilities Board to order at 
1:00 p.m.   
 
Board members attending were: Thomas L. Fricks, Vice-Chair; Deidre O’Brien, 
Secretary (by phone); Jan Ligon; Steve Wilson; W. Gregory Haynes; David Glass; 
Sandra Morris; and Susan Radovich (by phone).  Commissioner Frank W. Berry was 
also present. 
 
The Board took the following actions:  
 
 Unanimously approved and adopted the August 20, 2012 meeting minutes with 

amendments; 
 
 Unanimously appointed three physicians (Dr. Emile Risby, Dr. Vicky Spratlin 

and Dr. Delquis Mendoza) to the Physicians Credentials Committee; and  
 

 Unanimously approved the DBHDD Amended FY2013 and FY2014 budget 
recommendations.  

 
The September 27, 2012 meeting of the Board of Behavioral Health and Developmental 
Disabilities was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.  
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